The Green Valley Learning Fund

Green Valley Elementary School

Wednesday, August 16, 2017
Board Meeting

Executive Board Meeting
ATTENDEES: Jennifer Walsh, Donna Grim, Debbie McCabe, Sherry Muniz, Vickie Mossler, Jessica Battaglia, Nan Houghton, Lisa Coburn
Meeting was called to order at 7:07pm by Vickie Mossler
Meeting Minutes 

-The minutes from the May 17, 2017 board meeting were reviewed.  Donna Grim motioned to approve the minutes with amended language about the Redcat devices, Sherry Muniz second, all were in favor. The action without meeting for May 26, 2017 was also reviewed.  Sherry Muniz motioned to approve the action.  Donna Grim second, all were in favor.
Open Board Positions

Marketing


Employer Matching-Sherry Muniz will assist with this roll until it is filled.

Escrip/Partnerships

Auction Chairs-A couple parents signed up to help with this roll during registration, so that will be followed up on by Vickie.
Financial Report
-Only 63% of Green Valley students have registered so far on the FutureFund site.  Percentages to date are broken down by grade as follows: TK=80%, K=50%, all other grades were between 60% and 69%. 
Donna Grim will send out an email and a Monday folder flyer telling families that they need to register soon if they want to get a copy of the yearbook and participate in future events as they are only sold for advanced purchase on the FutureFund site.  
-Donna Grim is going to do a “Top Things You Should Know About Learning Fund” at back to school night.  Techers may add this information to their classroom newsletter and add specific information on how their students will benefit this year from the Learning Fund Teacher Grants they just received.

-The district is urging teachers that they cannot ask for classroom donations on Back to School Night.

-Amazon Smile contacted Vickie Mossler to discuss the money the school has earned using their program.
-The Balance Sheet and the Profit and Loss Statement were reviewed. 
-Disbursements were reviewed.  Sherry Muniz asked for a motion to approve check numbers 4402 thru 4411 in the amount of $46,208.23.  Vickie Mossler second, all were in favor. 
-Sherry Muniz performed the audit for fiscal year 2015-2016.  Vickie Mossler motioned to approve the completed audit document. Lisa Coburn second.  All were in favor.

-Donna Grim motioned to make Vickie Mossler a check signer. Lisa Coburn second, all were in favor.

Conflict of Interest
 -The Conflict of Interest agreement was reviewed.  Sherry Muniz made a 

motion to reaffirm the policy dated September 12, 2012.   Donna Grim second, all were in favor.
Fun Run Update
-We will be meeting with Apex on September 8 to discuss implementation of their process.  The theme this year will be UNITED which stands for: Unique, No excuses, Inspire others, Teachable, Empathize and Do your best.

-The run will be held on November 9th, 2017.
Shade Structure Update
-Construction of a 30 by 60 foot shade structure will begin soon near the basketball courts on the blacktop.  The structure should be completed by December.  The total cost of this project is in the $50,000 range, however, we are saving the cost of the engineering/architectural drawings in the amount of about $15,000.  An extremely resourceful parent identified an architect to do the work free of charge. This same parent then helped to worked with the district to get their approval.
.Principal’s Note
-Donna Grim would like to increase one Instructional Assistant position by 5 hours a week. It is a budgetary increase of $4,619.00 for the entire year.  Vickie Mossler made a motion to approve an increase to the budget for the 2017-2018 school year in the amount of $4,619.00.  Sherry Muniz second, all were in favor.
Meeting Adjourned at 8:14pm by Vickie Mossler
-Minutes respectfully submitted by Jessica Battaglia, Learning Fund Secretary, Green Valley Elementary School 
